INFORMATION REGARDING Board Member Election July 11, 2020

Due to CDC COVID-19 guidelines of only 10 individuals in a group, The Board would like to apologize as the annual meeting will start at 11:00am with only board members to attend, making it official to open the voting. This year's vote for board members will be done a little different, as well. It will take place at the Activity Center. **The Voting is 12pm-2pm.** People will sign in at the double doors. We will have a table inside with pens to mark ballots and another table to drop off ballots and then exit out the other side of the building. People need to mark ballots and move along so we don't have groups inside the building. We hope to live feed on Facebook. We will have 3 volunteers counting ballots with a board member overseeing them. It will be recorded on camera and shared.

Individuals interested in the 3 openings for 3 year terms (in order of receipt), as of this newsletter:

John Fout....Lot 98 was the beginning of the Fout family tradition of Kamp-A0Lott enjoyment. That lot remains open in remembrance of our parents. My name is John Fout, owner of Lots 97, 98, & 99. I have over 20 years of experience in the hospitality industry which is really what Kamp is all about. Leadership has always come naturally and has been nurtured by stages of the business. Since my recent retirement, my time for this honor is available. 3 Promises: 1) Honesty is the only option; 2) As a good leader, I will always be willing to do what I ask of others; 3) Doing the right and best thing for the benefit of ALL is the only way to lead.

Hello, My name is Dave Gram. My wife Shelly and I own lots #253 and #133. We have been on lot #253 since 2009, But I have been associated with Kamp-A-Lot since 1972 when my parents, my grandparents and my Uncle all bought lots here. My grandfather went on to become president for several years and was one of the main group that set up the lot owners association, and was able to facilitate the lot owners buying the campground from the developer's. I would like to have my name added to the election of board members in the upcoming election. I feel that I could add a new prospective to the board, that could help bring the campground out of all the negative actions, and extremely poor decisions that have taken place over the last few years. Please consider me for the board when you are called on to vote, and together with the new board members who were recently elected we can MAKE KAMP-A-LOT GREAT AGAIN!

Hello, my name is Scott Price. My wife Shelly and I own lots #140 and #141. We purchased our lots last fall. I have been coming to Kamp-L-Lot since I was a kid. We have had many friends with lots over here over the years. I have been a public employee since the age of 17 when I joined the U.S. Army (1996-2004). After my enlistment I became a juvenile detention officer in Marysville, Ohio at Central Ohio Youth Center. After a year I moved to a State of Ohio employee with Department of Youth Services and worked at the Marion Juvenile Correctional Facility. In 2010, the prison closed, I went to the Ohio Department of Transportation during the summer months and a maintenance worker in the winters (snowplow, and other misc. jobs). I would like my name to be added to the board members of the upcoming election. I feel that I could add a positive outlook to the board. Please consider me for a board member when you are called on to cast your vote. I feel that with some hard work and understanding we can accomplish anything. BESIDES, I ALREADY TOLD MY MOM I WON!

Hi, Roy Bayes, lot 101, running for the Board of directors. I've been camping at KAL for the last 46 years. I have been President, Vice President, Secretary and board member several times. I still enjoy representing the members of this campground. I have volunteered to help for no monetary gain to myself or family for all 46 years. I started by mowing on a tractor. Using the honey dipper so many years ago. Repair and re-roof restroom #1 and three well houses. Vinyl sided well houses, blower building at the sewer plant. Repair of the floor in the lodge. Installed sewer lines in the lower section and two sewer plant walls. Cleaning of the sewer plant area when a past employee didn't and then turned us in after he was fired. Installed the two fences one by office and

the lodge. Installed four horse shoe pits, used and new playground equipment, shelter house and memorial benches for everyone to enjoy. Spread dust bond. You've probably seen me on the zero turn mower enjoying my music. Painted all the bath rooms, shower houses, tennis court and shuffle board court. All with help from volunteer owners. If you want Honest representation please vote for me for the next three years. This is our campground together.

Hi my name is Larry Scott and my wife's name is Meri Scott. We have owned Lot 272 for about 13 years. I am a private contractor for over 40 years. I would like to run for the board so I would like my name added to the 2020 election of board members for the upcoming election. I am running to get elected for the people of the camp ground. Please vote for me and I will be here for you and make sure that your voices are heard and not shut down at meetings. I hope to get on to help make a change. Thank you.

Hello fellow campers, my name is Jim Duncan and I will be running for re-election in July. My wife Eddean & I have owned lots 143 & 144 since 2013 and have enjoyed being members at Kamp-A-Lott. I am currently serving as Vice President at KAL and would like to continue helping the campground make sensible and needed improvements. We have a great campground and I along with all of you would like to keep making it even better. Thank you for your support!!!

John Jones

Abby Cohn –As requested, I am submitting a letter of interest to run for the KAL Board of Directors, 3 year term. We have been members of KAL since 2004, have three grown children and now bring our grandchildren to Kamp. My husband Jim and I are both retired and live near Urbana, Ohio. In my professional career, I managed budgets and facilitated agency and community activities. I think with this experience, I will be able to understand Board meeting discussions and have practical input. Helping to make our association stronger and maintain the quality experience that we all enjoy is important to me. Thank you for your consideration, Abby Cohn, Lot 62.